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September 13, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,

Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas

Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Your letter of September 9 at hand., Thank you very much for your
prompt reply, on your return to Lawrence,

Glad to note you had a good Summer, and am also hesppy to report I
had a pretty good time, I spent most of it down on the farm doing
hard msnual labor, I also spent 2 week with my Mother in Tennessee,
and in addition to that, had an interesting trip to Mayo Clinic
with my son, As you know, he is studying Medicine, is in his senior
vear, and is interested in getting a fellowship at Mayo's, if it is
posaible.

I will write to Ruth about the situation, see what she has done, and
we may call upon you for help later on, I can assure you I appreciate
your interest, and know you would do anything you cculd to help her

along.

I will look your new Physical Education bulletins over with interest
when they come, and will be glad to discuss the situation with you
whenever we get the opportunity.

With personel regards a2nd many thanks, I am

Sincerely yours

\4«3

Floyd A. Rowe, Directing Superviscr
FAR:McG Bureau of Physical Welfare
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